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Submitted for publication in 1984 by Cliff White, Park Warden, Banff 
National Park. Mr. White holds a Bachelor of Forestry from the 
University of Montana and recently completed a Masters in Forestry from 
Colorado State University. Mr. White, who grew up in Banff townsite, 
joined the Banff Park Warden Service ten years ago. Among the other 
interests a park warden is expected to maintain, Mr. White is also 
responsible for vegetation resources in Banff National Park. Accordingly, 
he is developing a fire management plan for Banff Park in accordance 
with the Parks Canada fire policy. 



FOREWORD 

The Occasional Paper Series is designed to deal with issues in national 
park management. This paper, the third in the series, differs from the 
previous two in that it is specific to one park, Banff National Park. 
Notwithstanding this narrow scope, it has wider repercussions. On the 
technical level, the results will be of interest beyond Banff National Park. 
Also, others may find the methods useful in the design of their particular 
studies. The anecdotal part of the paper, which documents changes in 
park management approaches over the past 100 years as well as the 
changing societal perceptions of fire, will attract additional readers. The 
end result of a wide readership is the promulgation of the Parks Canada 
fire policy. For fire management to succeed in national parks, Canadians 
must understand and support such initiatives. 

The 1979 Parks Canada policy allows for natural processes, such as 
fire, to function in a park whenever specific conditions are met. One 
prerequisite, of course, is establishing that fire in a specific park is indeed 
a natural occurrence. Studying past fires not only determines this 
essential fact but also provides knowledge on the nature of fires and their 
effects. These elements are integral to the success of a fire management 
program. 

Papers published in the Occasional Paper Series are available in both 
official languages. Suggestions for topics and comments on published 
papers will be reviewed by an editorial committee. The content of papers 
in this series reflects the views of the authors and is not necessarily the 
position of Parks Canada. 

All comments or suggestions should be sent to the Director, National 
Parks Branch, Parks Canada, Ottawa, Ontario, K1A 1G2. 

P.A. Thomson 
Director 
National Parks Branch 
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vegetation ecology, and other fire-ecosystem related topics. This history 
of wildland fires since 1880 in Banff National Park is a partial product of 
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vided the necessary park management support for the work. Parks 
Canada Western Regional Office staff Pat Benson, Kurt Seel, and George 
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Ian Joyce for preparing the figures. Nikita Lopoukhine of Parks Canada's 
headquarters in Ottawa was also instrumental in getting this report 
published. Three anonymous reviewers helped reshape this paper into a 
more complete background of fire management in Banff National Park. 

Those who thrashed through the bush, sifted through the archive files, 
and sanded hundreds of wedges include park volunteers Ken Baker, Chris 
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times when it was really needed, died recently while climbing Mt. 
Temple's east ridge. This report is dedicated to him — he would have 
made a good Warden. 
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